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Harold Kaveolook School
SAC Report

March 25, 2025
Principal Crystal Coleman

SAC Members:
Melanie Tikluk, President, Seat 1 Noreen Kaleak, Seat 4
Shantell Linderbaum, Vice President, Seat 2 Maryann Gallagher, Seat 5
Frances Mongoyak, Secretary, Seat 3

Enrollment: 63

Pre-K3: 2 Pre-K4: 2 Kinder: 7 1st Grade: 5 2nd Grade: 6
3rd Grade: 4 4th Grade: 5 5th Grade: 8 6th Grade: 6 7th Grade: 4
8th Grade: 3 9th Grade: 3 10th Grade: 2 11th Grade: 3 12th Grade: 3

Attendance: 

August
81%

Sept.
80%

Oct.
85%

Nov.
88%

Dec.
62%

Jan.
81%

Feb.
86%

March
86%

April May

Staff: 
Teachers: 6 Substitute Full-Time: 0
Counselor: 1 Substitute Part-Time: 0
Special Education: 1 M&O (Facilities/Custodial/Kitchen): 3/1/2
Para Professionals: 3

Highlights:
● Student attendance has been consistently 80% or above, except in December.  
● Lexia reading levels are increasing. 
● Small group reading intervention has been successful with students reading fluency improving. 
● Student engagement is increasing with the implementation of CHAMPS and consistency of our 

grade level teachers.
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Strategic Plan Goal & Pedagogy Implementation:
Family & Community Collaboration

Goal 1: Prioritize and implement intentional and purposeful partnerships.
ASNA-ice cream social at the school,  January 30th
Alaska Coastal Scientists-worked with our students on the water cycle using snow. The lesson 
included students collecting 3 types of snow, reviewing the crystals through a Proscope and 
Magnifying Glasses, analyzing the time it takes for snow to melt. They learned about vapor 
condensation, precipitation, rain, snow, sleet, and hail as they created a Cloud in a Jar.
Kivgiq Celebration and Messenger Feast in Utqiagvik-February 10th-15th, We had 19 students 
attend and 3 staff
ASRC- Inupiaq days, March 3rd and 4th. 

March 3rd- Arctic Slope Regional Corporation (ASRC) Family Night  5:00-7:00 pm in the 
Cafeteria. Staff plan to stay and engage with families! 
March 4th- Arctic Slope Regional Corporation (ASRC) in classrooms talking to students about 
college and career choices, scholarships, and  job opportunities.  

April 7th-10th Susan Hope will host community sewing nights at the school

Culturally Responsive Instruction
Students traveled to the QLC in Utqiaġvik to attend CTE courses in Cosmetology and 
Videography-January 27th-31st
EXCEL- We had two high school students attend this year for career exploration on February 18th-
18th
Tumitchiat Sivunmun Plans (TSP’s) Student questionnaires were reviewed, updated, and 
completed on March 3, 2025.  The parent information section was shared during parent teacher 
conferences on March 10th and 11th.
Newsletters for each grade level were shared with all families on March 3rd and posted on 
Facebook on March 7th.
Parent/Teacher Conferences-March 10th and 11th-Teachers presented the Map Family Reports 
and TSP parent questionnaires to parents.
Testing Schedules: WIDA testing, February 3-28 
Alaska System of Academic Readiness(AKSTAR) and Alaska Science Assessment- March 24th-
April 18th
EOY MAP Growth assessment-April 21st-May 9th
EOY-mCLASS assessment-April 22- May 17th
Susan Hope will sew mittens with our Highschool students and hats/headbands with our staff-
April 7th-11th.
Alaska Coastal Scientists will return to work with our students on sea ice activities-April 25th-
29th.
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Goal 4: Graduate bilingual students
All students are scheduled to attend our Inupiaq language class daily with our Inupiaq teacher. 
We recite the Inupiaq pledge daily during our morning meeting. 
Student Social & Emotional Wellbeing

Goal 5: Facilitate & maintain culturally, emotionally, & physically safe learning environments
Our Counselor continues to teach 2nd step SEL lessons in our classrooms, including lessons on 
child protection and the ways to stay safe (3R’s)-Recognize if it is safe, Report it to an adult if it is 
not safe, and Refuse by saying words that mean no.
We continue to practice our school safety protocols and drills-Hold, Secure, Lockdown, 
Evacuation, and Shelter.
CHAMPS and PBIS continue-We had an ice cream sandwich party for our students on March 12th 
to celebrate their hard work and great attendance as we spring into spring!
Staff Support & Professional Development

Goal 6: Build and sustain a thriving workforce aligned with the mission of this District
On-going professional development during PLC meetings:
March and April

- Student data review, adjustment of interventions, and instruction
- State Assessment Training
- Identify potential summer school needs and plans
- End of the year data review, planning for next year

CORE coaching consultants-provide professional development for our teachers March 26th and 
27th.
Reading Interventionist-coaching with teachers on improving reading and small group 
intervention. 

Our Mission: Students who are empowered, culturally rooted, bilingual, healthy, critical, 
creative, life-long learners.

Financial & Operational Stewardship
Goal 7: Standardize high-functioning, efficient, student-focused operations

We are focused on school improvement and have used our funding to purchase school supplies, 
provide professional development and coaching for our teachers, after-school tutoring, and 
Positive Behavior Interventions, and Supports (PBIS) rewards.

Upcoming Events: 

NYO-March 27th-30th

Graduation-May 9th


